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JANUARY2023 

 

Grace Lutheran Church Newsletter 

Meet our New Pastors 
 

Rev. Kevin Jensen: I was born on a dairy farm in eastern 
South Dakota and am a middle child, with two older brothers 
and two younger sisters.  I enjoyed growing up as a farm boy 
and claimed by my heritage as a cradle Lutheran.  In 1981, I 
graduated from South Dakota State University with a degree 
in Broadcast Journalism.  My first full-time job was to open  
the Black Hills bureau for KELO-TV News.  A couple of very 
interesting assignments were to cover the Sturgis Motorcycle 
Rally and to go down into the Homestake Gold Mine.  But 
soon I was drawn to return to an area of ministry I loved in  
college, so I went back to Outlaw Ranch to work year-round  
in outdoor ministry.  After one more media job, producing a 
half-hour TV show called Lutherans of the Prairie on the CBS 
affiliates in western North Dakota, I was called to seminary 
and graduated from Wartburg Theological Seminary in 1994. 
My favorite Bible verse is Galatians 2:20: “I have been  
crucified with Christ; and it is no longer I who live, but Christ 
who lives in me.  And the life I now live in the flesh I live by 
faith in the Son of God, who loved me and gave himself for me.” 
 

Rev. Carla Nelson: I was born on the west side of Chicago with four brothers.  I graduated from  
Luther College, Deborah, IA with degree in math in 1982.  I joined the Peace Corps that year and 
worked for three years teaching math and organizing women’s farm cooperatives in Ghana, West 
Africa.  Upon my return to the US, I studied at the Lutheran School of Theology in Chicago and 
graduated in 1990.  I served Gracious Saviour Lutheran Church, Detroit for 16 years before we 
moved to South Dakota.  One of the joys I still have from seminary is a close group of clergy friends 
who formed together as a “dinner group.”  We have done numerous vacations together and still  
enjoy seeing each other in a weekly zoom chat.  My favorite Bible verse is Micah 6:8: “He has told 
you, O mortal, what is good; and what does the Lord require of you but to do justice, and to love 
kindness, and to walk humbly with your God?” 
 

Together:  We met in Detroit, married, and have been blessed beyond our wildest imagination with 
two awesome children—Samuel, who graduated from SDSU in 2021 and works as a program  
budget specialist at the University in Brookings and—Kendra, who is a senior at the University of 
Minnesota in the Twins Cities and is majoring in kinesiology.  We came to South Dakota when  
Pastor Kevin was called to serve as the campus pastor at the University of South Dakota (he liked to 
say he moved up the food chain from a Jackrabbit to Coyote!). He then served congregations in  
Alcester, and eventually Hudson, the past 11 years. 
 

During that same time frame, Pastor Carla served two nearby rural congregations, Roseni and  
Union Creek Lutheran Churches.  We were called to Grace Lutheran Church and installed on  
Sunday, December 4.  Thank-you to all the disciples of Grace who have received us in such a warm 
and friendly way.  Our special thanks to the Council, Call Committee, and congregational members 
who have warmly welcomed us.  We look forward to sharing together in the mission and ministry of 
Grace! 
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Serving Grace January 2023 
 

SUNDAY WORSHIP SERVICE ~ 9:00 AM 

*Coffee Hosts– please bring 4 dozen cookies each, help set up, serve and clean up. 
Worship helper instructions are located near the greeters’ welcome table. 

January Serving Grace Members 

Adam, Laura  
Aldren, Kelly and Jennifer 
Alexander, Carla and Enninga, 

Roland   
Bertolotto, Jerry and Ann  
Carlson, Randy and Petrowske, 

Denise  
Collins, Todd and Nancy   
DeKraai, Jeff and Darla   
Engebretson, Dave and Jackie  
Geppert, Dan and Dawn  
Gibson, David & Lydia 
 

Halverson, David and Shirley   
Halverson, Sonja   
Hurlburt, Mick and Connie   
Kaufman, Bob and Marie   
Kopren, Darlyne   
Kvanvig, Lynette  
McPherson, Elizabeth and 

Luke 
Meyer, Gary and Liane  
Nelson, Troy and Heidi  
Potts, Tim and Marcia  
Reimer, Gary and Barb  
  

Rush, Grant   
Schaefer, Lorayne    
Schummer, Kenya   
Selting, Rob and Carmen  
Smith, Glynda  
Tesch, Bob 
Tesch, Norma  
Ward, Jeff and Shellie   
Whitford, Sue  
Williams, J.D. and Michelle  

Position January 1  January 8 January 15 January 22 January 29 

Greeters (2) 
Lynette Kvanvig Norma Tesch  

Mick and Connie 
Hurlburt 

David and Lydia 
Gibson 

Luke and Elizabeth 
McPherson 

Ushers (4) 

 
Al Weidenbach and 

Brandon Caneva 
Bonnie Lange and  

David Lyons 
Dale & Mary Ellen 

Kreutz  
 

Assisting  
Ministers 

     

Lesson Reader 
(1) 

Tim Patmore Gary Meyer    

Serving  
Communion 

Lynette Kvanvig Ann Bertolotto Lynette Kvanvig 
JD & Michelle  

Williams 
 

*Coffee  
Hosts (3) Dawn Geppert 

Dave & Shirley  
Halverson 

   

Sunday  
Acolytes Madeline and Olivia 

Vliem 
Pate Gunderson 

and Brinley Heikes 
Kwynnlee and  

Kerrigan Meland 
Torin Monahan and 

Levi McPherson 
Willow Nikkila and 

Arina Haugen 

~ WEDNESDAY NIGHT WORSHIP SERVICE ~  

Position January 11 January 18 January 25 

 
*WNL  

Meal Hosts 

Tim and Debbie 
Patmore 

Tim and Debbie 
Patmore 

Tim and Debbie 
Patmore 

Wednesday Night 
Acolytes 

Alex Weingartner 
and Quintin Kelly 

Lily Wilson and 
Jenika Leonhardt 

Mason McGillivray 
and Lane Duprel 
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PROJECTOR OPERATORS IN JANUARY 

 1st Sunday: Debbie Patmore 
 2nd Sunday: Michelle Williams 
 3rd Sunday: Debbie Patmore 
 4th Sunday: Bob Tesch 
             5th Sunday: 

ALTAR GUILD IN JANUARY 
Deb Haivala and Tonya Ayteo 

Serving Grace February 2023 
SUNDAY WORSHIP SERVICE ~ 9:00 AM 

Serving Grace sign up board is located near the entrance of the church.   
If your name is listed below, please sign up for February before January 23. 

Adam, Ronald 
Aldren, Emma 
Avery, Dan and Dadra 
Bisson, Paul and Mary 
Boy, Dan and Sheri 
Boy, Sandra & Plaggemeyer, Aisha 
Casteel, Clayton and Janice 
Collins, Sharon 
Dietz, Jamie and Dana 
Duprel, Lindsey 
Enright, Dillard 
Gabriel, Larry 
Greslin, Don and Judy 
Hall, Clint and Judi 

Hayes, DeWayne 
Hencke, Bryan and Tammy 
Jorensen, Barney and Dawn 
Kelly, Matt and Amanda 
Kohle, Melissa and King, Matt 
Kreutz, Dale and Mary Ellen 
Kreutz, Matt 
Kreutz, Vivian 
Lange, Bonnie 
Lisko, Russell and Patsy 
Pankratz, Chris and Melissa 
Paul, Yvette 
Petersen, Kimberly 
Reder, Hope 

Roth, Al and Rosemary 
Roth, KayDe 
Shryock, Nick and Michelle 
Shuck, Denise 
Smit, Ruth 
Stubstad, Carol 
Vilhauer, Dean and Candy 
Weimer, Jan 
White, Lyla 
Wiedmann, Ron and Gloria 
Wilson, Pete and Mikayla 

Position February 5 February 12 February 19  February 26  

Greeters (2) 
   

Matt and Amanda 
Kelly 

Ushers (4) 

 
Al Weidenbach and 

Brandon Caneva 
Bonnie Lange and  

David Lyons 
Dale & Mary Ellen 

Kreutz 

Assisting  
Ministers 

    

Lesson Reader 
(1) 

   
Koyer & Quintin 

Kelly 

Serving  
Communion 

    

*Coffee  
Hosts (3) Bonnie Lange    

Sunday  
Acolytes Holland and Isla 

Rohde 
Alex Weingartner 
and Quintin Kelly 

Lily Wilson and 
Jenika Leonhardt 

Mason McGillivray 
and Lane Duprel 
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Deadline to submit items for the February 
newsletter is Monday, January 23rd.  

Please send your newsletter items to Keri at gracelutheran@rushmore.com. 
Let us send you an email with a link to our newsletter when it’s posted to our website.  

If you are interested, please send your email address to the office at: 
 gracelutheran@rushmore.com or call Keri at 347-2713. 

 

Did you know…Our website contains the weekly worship bulletins,  
monthly newsletter, sermon broadcast, monthly calendar, Council and Committee minutes,  

and much more.  For a printed copy, see the info rack at the entrance of the church. 

        Check it out at: www.sturgisglc.org.   
 

See special events on Facebook.   

 

      Has your address or phone number changed?  
       Please let Keri know at 347-2713 or e-mail us at gracelutheran@rushmore.com.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS: Judy Rupe, Donzetta Strandjord, Jon Christopherson, 
Sharon Rank, Kathy Christians, Marjorie Jutting, Cindy Milek, Boyd and Rita Swenson and the  
families of Dode Lee and Duane Boy. 
 

On-going prayers: Ed Pickar, Donna Larson, Jody Wilke, Dale Kreutz, Morgan Myers, Ramona 
Hultman, Tori Tetrault, Bill Molitor, Ally Tedder, Marcia Potts, Larry Schemmel, Robert Johnson,  
Joy Conway, Dawn McCarthy, Eleanora Miller, our homebound members and those serving in the 
military. (Notify the office of changes) 

 
 

 

 
 

DECEMBER ATTENDANCE  

Sundays 
Dec 4  - 125 
Dec 11  - 120 
Dec 18  - 160 
Dec 24  -  252 
Dec 25 - 59 

Wednesdays 
Dec 7 - 35 
Dec 14 - snow 
 
 

 

2022 YEAR TO DATE 

OFFERINGS  
$176,840.98 

 

EXPENSES 
$131,413.67 

 

BUDGET  
$220,165.00 
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Funerals & Prayer Service 
 

Dec 17 - Ernest “Ernie” Miller 
Dec 29 - Dolores (Dode) Lee 

In Memory of 

 
If you have had a change in your  

name, mailing address, email, or phone  
number, please contact Keri in the  
Church Office at 605-347-2713 or  
gracelutheran@rushmore.com.   

This will help in keeping our members  
connected and our Church database current. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Annual  
Congregational  

Meeting 
Sunday, January 15 

 
immediately following the service.   

Annual report copies will be available 
or can be downloaded and printed 
from our website at: sturgisglc.org.   

If you would like a hard copy prior to 
the meeting, please stop in the office  

& pick one up after January 10. 

Beginning January 1 
 

If you would like one printed or emailed,  
please stop in or give Keri a call at  

605-347-2713. 

Please accept my heartfelt thanks for all 
your prayers and well wishes which have 

helped me look forward to the New Year and 
doing things that I was unable to do because 
of the illness.  Ranae and I think a lot of our 
church family and the power of your prayers. 

~ Ed Pickar 
 

Thank you for the love and support from our 
church family.  Hugs!!  ~Ranae Pickar 

 

I want to thank everyone for all of the  
wonderful Christmas gifts and cards.  I’m  

truly grateful for all of you.  ~Keri 
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9 AM SUNDAY WORSHIP RADIO BROADCAST SPONSORS  
 

The radio broadcast calendar for 2023 is posted on the bulletin board in the entryway  
of the church.  You are invited to place your name on the date you wish to sponsor.   

You may also call the office 347-2713 to reserve a date.  The cost per broadcast is $65.   
Partial sponsorships are invited and encouraged. 

 

Jan 1 - In memory of Tom Monahan 
Jan 8 - Rob & Patricia Cleveland and Family, in honor of our parents and  
     grandparents, Bruce & Connie Cleveland 
Jan 15 - Robert and Barbra Godfrey 
Jan 22 - In honor of Ruth Mechling’s 92nd birthday, love her children. 
Jan 29 -  

Offering Information 
Send your offering to PO Box 577, Sturgis, SD 57785, 

or drop off at the church in the Cross box outside the Office 
 

To Use Venmo: 
1. Scan the QR code with  

your smartphone.                                          
2. Login or setup your  

account (first time only). 
3. Make your gift. 

The Red Bucket Ministry  
For the 1st Quarter 

 

Camp Scholarships 
for all 5th Grade Students 

 

Leave a donation in the Red Bucket located in the back  
of the church and your donation will help send all of our 
5th grade students to summer camp at Outlaw Ranch. 

 
January 22 
Isaiah 9:1-4 

Psalm 27:1, 4-9 
1 Corinthians 1:10-18 

Matthew 4:12-23 
 

January 29 
Micah 6:1-8 

Psalm 15 
1 Corinthians 1:18-31 

Matthew 5:1-12 

January 1 
Isaiah 63:7-9 

Psalm 148 
Hebrews 2:10-18 
Matthew 2:13-23 

 
January 8 

Isaiah 42:1-9 
Psalm 29 

Acts 10:34-43 
Matthew 3:13-17 

January 15 
Isaiah 49:1-7 

Psalm 40:1-11 
1 Corinthians 1:1-9 

John 1:29-42 
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History at High Noon  
The Sturgis Area Arts Council presents free community 
programs on the third Friday of the month (January 
through May, October and November). We meet at 
noon in the community room of the Sturgis Public Li-
brary. Our January program will be at noon on Friday, 
January 20th. ~ The program is titled “100 Years of 
Grace … the History of Grace Lutheran Church”. Come 
and listen and  provide your own memories of Grace 
Lutheran.   
Can’t make it for a program? You can watch archived 
programs online any time at this link: www.youtube.com/@sturgispubliclibrary 

 

 

Come and join a weekly Bible Study  
on Matthew starting on Thursday,  

January 12th at 9:30 am in the  
Rose Room.  All are welcome.  

 

A Men’s Prayer Breakfast  
will begin Saturday, Jan 21st,  

at 8am at Uncle Louie’s  
restaurant in Sturgis.  

All men are invited to attend.  

 
 

Parsonage Open House Saturday,  
January 7, from 2 pm - 4 pm.   

Come and see all of the new renovations.  
All are invited.  

    

All singers are invited to join the Community Easter       
   Cantata Choir. Practices will be held at Grace Lutheran on    

   Sundays from Feb. 19-March 26.  Performances are April 2 and 4. 
Call Marlene at 605-347-1375 or email kotabgmc@rushmore.com to 

register so that a book can be ordered for you.  You’ll love it! 

http://www.youtube.com/@sturgispubliclibrary
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From the Bishop’s Desk 
New Year's Greetings South Dakota Synod! 
 

Grace and peace to  
you in the name of the 
Father, and of the Son, 
and of the Holy Spirit! - 
The majority of you  
are preparing for your 
annual meeting at which 
you will elect new  
leaders to serve on the 
council and in other  
capacities representing 
your congregation in the 
community you are 
planted in. Allow me to 
say a thank you to those 
who have concluded 
their service and a  
welcome to those who will begin their service. As the  
Bishop of the South Dakota Synod I am grateful for your 
willingness to serve in times such as these. 
 

The synod's mission statement is: journeying together in 
Christ and is based on Luke's narrative of the walk to  
Emmaus after the resurrection. Jesus joins two disciples on 
the road as they journey from Jerusalem to Emmaus to 
clear their heads from everything they had seen and heard 
these past few days. Jesus joins them on the way, but  
their preoccupied minds and hearts don't permit them to 
recognize Jesus. It isn't until Jesus joins them at the supper 
table, where he breaks the bread that their eyes and hearts 
are finally receptive to who has been with them all along. 
And despite the darkness and possible danger, despite 
being hungry after a day's journey and despite their tired 
and weary bodies they hurry back to Jerusalem to share 
the good news that they have seen the Lord.  
 

As you begin your service as a council member I hope you 
will amidst the weary works of your day and sometimes 
even in the church discover the risen Christ continues to 
show up at your council meetings to reveal who you are 
and who we are as the living and breathing body of Christ. 
Your work may include mundane decisions such as paying 
the bills and choosing curriculum, finding soloists and  
ushers, but never underestimate the power of Christ in your 
midst. He may just have been journeying alongside you, 
without you recognizing him. I pray that you are called to 
carry out your given task with an open heart, mind and  
spirit only to discover that Christ has been a part of the 
church at large and your community in particular long  
before you.  
 

I also invite you to join the synod staff for an educational 
event on Zoom titled: "You have been elected to council, 
now what?" We have done these workshops for a few 
years now and the number of people participating is  
growing every year. Together we will learn about what it 
means to serve on the council, that your constitution is not 
a weapon, but your missional document, how to utilize the 
resources the synod has to accompany your congregation, 

how to create a spirit of generosity and much more. Please 
register through the registration link in the weekly synod  
e-news. The event is free and open to all who wish to  
attend. If you do not yet subscribe to. the e-news, please 
follow this link or insert into your browser:  sdsynod.org/
subscribe. 
 

Journeying in Christ with you, 
Rev. Constanze Hagmaier 
Bishop of the SD Synod 
 
 
Faithful Imagination 
Beloved partners in 
Christ,  
 

As I watch my three 
young children grow,  
I am awestruck by their 
imagination and curiosity 
about God, the world,  
and their lives.  Not as a 
pastor, but as a parent it 
is my calling to help them 
hear the Good News of 
Jesus, and to help them 
trust in God’s promises. 
 

It’s a joy to watch them 
learn the Lord’s Prayer, 
and say their evening prayers together.  But being four and 
six years old, the oldest like to find ways to make it fun.  
They ask to pray “dinosaur style,” punctuating each line 
with a “RAWRRRR.”  Or we might whisper pray, barely  
giving any breath as we talk with God.  Even though this is 
not how I might choose to pray, for them it is a meaningful 
and engaging way to grow in relationship with God. 
 

I wonder what our congregations might look like if we give 
ourselves permission to explore meaningful ways to share 
our faith with one another, and to grow in relationship with 
God - even when it might be surprising.  In our ministries 
we are called to share the Good News of Jesus who died 
and lives again for us, and to go out into the world to love 
and serve our neighbors.  But lately we are finding the  
ability to do that work by imagining new ways of doing it, or 
learning how others are doing the work differently than we 
might. 
 

The Holy Spirit is up to something in our churches and in 
our lives.  As we continue to share our faith with others, we 
will be surprised and delighted to see how we grow closer 
to God.  The Gospel promise of Jesus Christ will remain 
central, but what we surround that with will change as the 
world does. 
 

May God bless you with creativity and new ways of living 
together as God’s people.  Know that God is with us 
through all things, that the Holy Spirit is pouring blessings 
into you, and that Jesus will always love you. 
 
Rev Jonathan Steiner 
Director for Evangelical Mission and Associate to the  
Bishop for Stewardship & Outreach 

Rev. Constanze Hagmaier 
Bishop of the South Dakota 

Synod, ELCA 

 

Rev. Jonathan Steiner 
Director for Evangelical Mission 

Associate to the Bishop for 
Stewardship and Outreach  
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Interested in Coaching? 
  
Coaching is cropping up consistently across the 
ELCA (alliteration alert)! Synods are attaching  
and prioritizing coaching support to initiatives and  
outreach programs as a way to support leaders—lay 
and rostered alike—in their ministry. Some of these 
ministries include the Congregations Lead Initiative 
(https://elca.org/CongregationsLead), ELCA World 
Hunger (https://www.elca.org/resources/elca-world-
hunger), coaching first call pastors, a coaching part-
nership with Luther Seminary's Faith+Lead (https://
faithlead.luthersem.edu/), and many others! 
  
The ELCA has a national coaching director in Jill  
Beverlin, whose position recently changed to full-time 
(https://www.elcacoaching.org/pages/intro-to-
coaching). Jill has two support staff members, and 
more and more coaching coordinators (like me! 
https://sdsynod.org/ministries/coach-network/) are  
being raised up across the 65 synods. 
  
The beauty of coaching is that it offers a safe and 
brave space for people to name current hopes and 
struggles, set goals, and attach timelines and  
accountability to those goals. Coaching is a  
relationship of encouraging and equipping built on the 
pillars of active listening and powerful, open-ended 
questioning. 
  
Bishop Constanze, Assistant to the Bishop Pastor 
Renee Splichal Larson, and DEM Pastor Jonathan 
Steiner are trained in coaching and use it daily in their 
ministries. There is an active SD Synod coaching  
network that is eager to support leaders across the 
synod. 
  
If you are curious about what a coaching space might 
look like for you, reach out! (https://
www.elcacoaching.org/pages/what-is-coaching) 
  
At the very least, you will learn about something  
new, and at the very best, you just might find a  
life-changing opportunity! 
 
Jamie Graham Duprey 
Author, Coach 
Coachduprey.com, (406)930-2839   
  
If you are a rostered minister, or seminarian and  
you are wanting to try out coaching, please contact 
Crystal McCormick (cmccormick@sdsynod.org) in the 
Synod office, and ask for the “Lifelong Academy 
Grant Application Form.” Each applicant can receive 
up to $300 to cover the cost of your first few coaching 
sessions. Prayerfully consider this opportunity. 
 
 
  

There are also opportunities for congregational 
coaching as well, including grief coaching.  
Congregations can also apply for the “Lifelong  
Academy Grant Application.”  
 
Rev Renee Splichal Larson 
Associate to the Bishop for Candidacy, Congregation, 
and Rostered Minister Accompaniment 
 
 
The Beginning of Something New 

It’s that time of year again – lots of forms with lots  
of numbers.  1040’s and 1099’s, W-2s, Schedule A 
and Schedule C.  Time with a calculator and a CPA  
or TurboTax and shivering Uncle Sams waving to  
oncoming traffic during rush hour.   
 
It’s also a time of review and reflection.  How did I use 
my resources?  How did I share from my abundance?  
How did my decisions reflect my faith?  How did they 
reflect Jesus?  It’s all there in the receipts and check 
registers and bank statements.  The same happens in 
congregations – evaluation of priorities and programs, 
adoption of a new budget, conversations about how to 
do more, or be more, or even save more when things 
look bleak.  
 
Here are some words to consider as you think about 
what’s in store for 2023.  You may have heard them 
before, but they still seem a good challenge for each 
of us as we make plans for something new in the 
coming year:   
 
“This is about generosity, not about fundraising.  Not 
budgets or campaign goals.  If that’s all we’re going to 
achieve, we will have missed something along the 
way.  We believe that following Jesus means learning 
how to follow him in every area of our lives, including 
how we handle our money.  
 
“As followers of Christ, our goal in life is not gaining 
power, possession or prestige for ourselves.  We  
exist to fulfill the Great Commission until Christ’s  
return.  When the church acts with generosity to serve 
others, it is a clear picture of Christ, who at the cross 
generously gave his life and all he had so that we 
might have life forever.”  (Willard & Sheppard, 2012; 
pp. 165-166) 
 
Kathy McHenry,  
Lutheran Planned Generosity of South Dakota 
www.lpgsd.org, 605-274-5030 

https://elca.org/CongregationsLead
https://www.elca.org/resources/elca-world-hunger
https://www.elca.org/resources/elca-world-hunger
https://faithlead.luthersem.edu/
https://faithlead.luthersem.edu/
https://www.elcacoaching.org/pages/intro-to-coaching
https://www.elcacoaching.org/pages/intro-to-coaching
https://sdsynod.org/ministries/coach-network/
https://www.elcacoaching.org/pages/what-is-coaching
https://www.elcacoaching.org/pages/what-is-coaching
http://www.lpgsd.org/
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FALL/WINTER 2022/2023 
PLANNED GENEROSITY PROMOS 
September 25-February 26 
(NOTE:  Most of these pieces are not date-specific and 
may be used whenever time and space permit.)  
 
 
 
JANUARY 1:  Who is your generosity hero?    Take a moment to think about someone whose life 
reflects their faith through of a generous heart and giving spirit.  What about their words and actions 
inspires you?   Maybe you are a generosity hero to others, or would like to be one.  If your faith is 
calling you to lead by example with generosity in the coming year, Lutheran Planned Generosity of 
South Dakota can help.  Call 605.274.5030 or email lpgsd@sdsynod.org to make a plan that makes 
a difference. 
 

JANUARY 8:  Plan for your future like you plan for your vacation.  Did you know that most  
people spend more time arranging a single vacation than they spend on estate planning over an  
entire lifetime?  Lutheran Planned Generosity of South Dakota is a free service offered by the South 
Dakota Synod of the ELCA that can help you walk through this process.  Call 605.274.5030 or email 
lpgsd@sdsynod.org for more information.    
 

JANUARY 15:  Give It Twice.  If you’re like most parents, you want to leave something to your  
children, and maybe even grandchildren.  But they may not be prepared to manage a large gift  
representing your entire life’s saving and investing.  What if it were possible for them to receive an 
inheritance over a period of years, allowing them time to develop financial skills to save and invest 
for their own future?  A Give It Twice trust can do just that, as well as provide tax savings and an  
opportunity for you to make a gift to ministry.  Contact Kathy McHenry, Lutheran Planned Generosity 
of South Dakota, 605.274.5030 or lpgsd@sdsynod.org for more information.   
 
JANUARY 22:  Give to ministry and receive regular income.  Did you know that you can fund a 
gift annuity through a donation of cash, securities or other assets and receive a fixed payment for 
the rest of your life?  Rates have increased--at 78, you’ll receive 6.5% per year, much of which may 
be tax-free.  You also have the peace of mind knowing that after receiving a lifetime of payments, 
any remainder will support the ministries of your choice.  Contact Lutheran Planned Generosity of 
South Dakota (605.274.5030 or lpgsd@sdsynod.org) for more information.    
 
JANUARY 29:  How much is enough?  That sounds like a loaded question, doesn’t it?  But this 
isn’t about creating some kind of guilt trip over the size of my gifts.  Instead, I’m thinking about how 
much is enough for ME?  Have I thought intentionally about the point where I have everything I 
need, and what is God’s hope for anything beyond that amount?  Not an easy thought process, but 
I’d love to hear your comments and to have you join me in considering these questions.  –Kathy 
McHenry, Lutheran Planned Generosity of South Dakota (605.274.5030 or kmchen-
ry@sdsynod.org).   
 
 
 
 
 

Kathy J. McHenry, Executive Director 
Lutheran Planned Generosity of South Dakota 

Augustana University Campus 
Office:  605.274.5030                                        2001 S. Summit Avenue                                           Cell:  605.868.8754 
kmchenry@sdsynod.org                                    Sioux Falls, SD 57197                                                   www.lpgsd.org 

mailto:lpgsd@sdsynod.org
mailto:lpgsd@sdsynod.org
mailto:lpgsd@sdsynod.org
mailto:lpgsd@sdsynod.org
mailto:kmchenry@sdsynod.org
mailto:kmchenry@sdsynod.org
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3 Sara Scherer 
 
4 Kristin Cammack 
   Taya Tucker 
 
5  Coleen Hanes 
    Mel Hanes 
 
7  Pastor Kevin Jensen 
    Shawn Cruickshank 
 
9  Garrett Plaggemeyer 
 
10 Darlene Mullins 
 
11 Zachary Adam 
     Marjorie Erion-Johnson 
     Jake Vliem 
 

13 Ward Dobler 
 
14 Judy Greslin 
     Marlowe Kinkade 
 
15 Joanne Noyes 
     Larry Crawford 
 
18 Vivian Kreutz 
 
20 Aimee Jost 
 
22 Eileen Raforth 
 
23 Ardith McFarland 
      Ruth Mechling 
      Ranae Pickar 
 
 

25 Cindy Swenby 
      Pate Gunderson 
 
26 Glynda Smith 
 
27 Kevin Anderson 
     Jason Kreutz 
     Brenda Nohava 
 
28 Dorothy Bostrom 
     Barb Haivala 
     Thomas Magdanz Jr. 
 
31 Austin Hall 
     Jesse Blakeman 

3 Bernard & Marie Ritten 
 

13 Allen & Linda Hemmah 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
9:00 am Worship (HC)  
10:00 am Coffee Hour 
 

2 
OFFICE CLOSED 
 
Pastor’s Day Off 

3 4 
8:30 am Quilting 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
NO WNL 

5 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
5:30 pm Council 
Meeting 

6 7 
 
 
 
 
2 pm - 4 pm  
Open House at the 
Parsonage 

8 
9:00 am Worship (HC) 
10:00 am Coffee Hour 
10:00 am Journey with  
                        Jesus  
10:30 Choir 
 

9 
Pastor’s Day Off 

10 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:00 pm GLCW  
Meeting  
 

11 
8:30 am Quilting 
 
 
 
 
 
 
5 pm Kids Alive 
5:30 pm WNL Supper 
6:30 pm HS Youth 
6:30 pm WNL Service 
 

12 
 
9:30 am Bible 
Study 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

13 
 

14 
 

15 
9:00 am Worship (HC) 
10:00 am Annual Mtg. 
10:00 am Coffee Hour 
10:00 am Journey with  
                       Jesus  
10:30 Choir 
 
 
 
 

16 
Pastor’s Day Off 

17 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
5:30 pm Worship 
Meeting 
 
 

18 
8:30 am Quilting 
 
 
 
 
 
5 pm Kids Alive 
5:30 pm WNL Supper 
6:30 pm HS Youth 
6:30 pm WNL Service 
 
 

19 
 
9:30 am Bible 
Study 

20 
 

21 
8 am Men’s Prayer 
Breakfast at Uncle 
Louie’s  

22 
9:00 am Worship (HC) 
10:00 am Coffee Hour 
10:00 am Journey with  
                       Jesus  
10:30 Choir 
 
 
 

23 
Pastor’s Day Off 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Newsletter  
Deadline 

24 
GLCW Circles 
 
 
1:30 pm Martha/ 
Rachel Circle 
 
 
 
 
7 pm Mary Circle 
 

25 
8:30 am Quilting 
 
 
 
 
 
5 pm Kids Alive 
5:30 pm WNL Supper 
6:30 pm HS Youth 
6:30 pm WNL Service 
 

26 
 
9:30 am Bible 
Study 

27 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

28 
8 am Men’s Prayer 
Breakfast at Uncle 
Louie’s  
 
 
 
 

29 
9:00 am Worship (HC)  
10:00 am Coffee Hour 
10:00 am Journey with  
                       Jesus  
10:30 Choir 
             
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

30 
Pastor’s Day Off 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

31 
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